STC February 16, 2000 Minutes

The STC met at the East Campus Media Center from 3:45 to 5 pm on Wednesday February 16, 2000

The Minutes from the January 19, 1999 were reviewed.


Report on T2K. ISTE Multimedia Contest: This month the T2K instruction is on Web Page construction. Teachers are researching and building their class web pages. The Make up for the missed December T2K sessions will not happen on the February 28th In-service day. Information about the ISTE multimedia contest was distributed and the T2K projects from January were suggested as possible fodder.


Technology Curriculum. Distribution to DSIC, Implementation: It was suggested that Thelma Tarver present the DSIC with the Technology Curriculum. It was later discovered that having the Don do it would be best. 


Report from the TechnoStaff, Jamie, et al. Status of Virus Scan, New Lab hours, Letter about 5 Techies, Status of Internet Filtering: Gail says that they are working on getting set up to allow teachers to "check out" the virus software to clean their workstations at home. Jamie says we are having some problems with it on some machines seems to NOT work at all on the purple machines, Other Schools are having troubles with it too... So we are at a hold off on the implementation of it right now.

Jamie says that he will check on the new Lab Schedule and let us know. Jamie says that the local schools district's Internet Filtering is up and running on all student accounts.. Faculty should see a red key that is client trust and that gives them FREE roam to access ALL of the net. Gail says that if your kids are blocked from a site you need, then you should let Mike Mabry know the URL and he will allow it.

It was again suggested that we write a letter of support for the 5 Techies. The letter has been written and given to the Don and Gail. Don says he wants to write a letter also. The letter from the STC is on the web page. It was also suggested that the Departments indicate their level of support for the tech positions. 


PLATO Committee, Workshop:  Selection of another program, or method: Much discussion on the use of PLATO to give credit. Missing information about the number of students taking PLATO, the success rate, the limit on the number of classes that a student may take in the program, the use of the Independent Study classification for PLATO work, the amount of work required to administer the program, the exact curriculum given in the program and how it relates to the curriculum they would receive in the classroom, why was PLATO used to give course credit, and how to motivate teachers to use the program as a remediation or extension tool. It was decided that the STC needed a report on PLATO to help with our understanding. In addition it was suggested that students take an exit exam to get credit (developed and administered by a content areas teacher), and the use of content area teachers as the teacher of record for the PLATO students, allowing them to design the training, mixing classroom activities with the PLATO instruction. 


RCET-SW Conference March 7-8, 2000: Teachers are encouraged to attend this conference. A link to the web page is on the Technology web page. Gail said that she could lend some support for the conference $800 to $1000. Maybe a van could be taken to Springfield March 7, 8. 


Distance Learning: Ossie Campbell said that he was trying to collect information about experiences that the faculty and staff have with Distance Learning. The contact for the access is yet to be finalized, but the DLL will be in the old admin building where the school board meets. They will have an uplink to COX cable, and can do internal and city wide video. It was suggested that a version of Know Your Schools (Mary Cooper's program she did on the CAT) might be done. We are trying to start slow and see how things play out, but people with ideas and experiences should contact Ossie. 


Other: Have the STC develop a rubric for technology products. This might be part of the next STC/training.

